

Department of Energy

Washington, DC 20585 July 20, 2011

MEMORANDUM FOR DISTRIBUTION

FROM:

GLENN S PODONSKY

CHIEF HEALTH, SAFETY AND SECURITY OFFICER
OFFICE OF HEALTH, SAFETY AND SECURITY

MICHAEL W. LOCATIS III
CHIEF INFORMATION OFFICE

SEAN A. LEV

ACTING GENERAL COUNSE

BRUCE M. DIAMOND GENERAL COUNSEL

NATIONAL NUCLEAR SECURITY ADMINSTRATION

SUBJECT:

Consensual Listening Procedures

The Federal Information Resources Management Regulations, 41 CFR 201-21.603, set forth the limited circumstances under which agencies were authorized to engage in consensual listening. Consistent with these regulations, the Department adopted consensual listening procedures and codified them in Department of Energy (DOE) Order 1450.4, *Consensual Listening-In To or Recording Telephone/Radio Conversations*. Under those procedures, the Office of the Chief Information Officer (OCIO) reviewed and approved consensual listening plans and procedures at field sites.

Recently, 41 CFR 201-21.603 was rescinded. Based in part on this rescission, the Department has decided to also rescind DOE Order 1450.4 and simplify the process and procedures offices should follow when seeking authorization to engage in consensual listening. A justification notice to cancel this Order is currently being processed.

Upon cancellation of DOE Order 1450.4, the OCIO will no longer be required to review and approve consensual listening plans and procedures at field sites. Rather, the heads of Departmental Elements, in consultation with appropriate legal counsel, should determine whether consensual listening is appropriate for certain operations, such as Central Alarm Stations, Emergency Operations Centers, and other operational activities. If the facts and attendant circumstances indicate that consensual listening is appropriate and necessary, the heads of Departmental elements, with appropriate legal counsel, must approve the local procedures for such activities. Approved procedures must be in conformance with all applicable Federal, State, and local statutes, DOE directives, and statutory guidance

(e.g., 18 U.S.C. 2511 (2)(d)), and must contain carefully articulated procedures, including periodic review. If you have any questions, please contact Dr. Richard Donovan at (301) 903-3022.

Distribution

Robert Lingan, Director, Office of Headquarters Security Operations, HQS

Elpidio Jeter, Chief Security Officer, BPA

Roxanne Purucker, Manager, CH

Edward Ziemianski, Interim Manager, Carlsbad

Richard B. Provencher, Manager, DOE-ID

Jon Neuhoff, Director, NBL

Karen L. Boardman, Director, NTC

Paul Golan, Acting Manager, ORO

Michael K. Lempke, Manager, PNR/SNR

Matthew S. McCormick, Manager, RL

Dr. David Moody, Manager, SR

William C. Gibson, Jr., Manager, SPRO

Terry T. Dembrowski, Manager, Office of Safety and Security, WAPA

Mark L. Holecek, Manager, KCSO

Alice C. Williams, Manager, LSO

Kevin W. Smith, Site Office Manager, LASO

Stephen A. Mellington, Manager, NSO

Steven C. Erhart, Manager, PXSO

M. Patrice (Patty) Wagner, Manager, SSO

Douglas J. Dearolph, Manager, SRSO

Theodore D. Sherry, Manager, YSO

Jeffrey Harrell, Assistant Deputy Administrator, Office of Secure Transportation